Weekly Bulletin

MELDRETH Primary School

July 18th 2025



Hawk Class on a sunny seaside residential

This is the final newsletter of the year and it has been another wonderfully busy year of 'learning together for life' at Meldreth Primary! It has been a privilege to watch as the children grasped each and every opportunity that came their way. If you haven't yet seen the photographs from this week's Y5 and Y6 performance of **Peter Pan**, yet, please take a look.

Last week, pupils from Hawk, Osprey and Wren Class shared their learning in art and Design Technology with Governors. Well done to **Amy F, Gregory K, Amelia L, Lincoln N, Fiadh B, Tobi E-J, Harry S, Harry R, Maisie M, Evelyn and Isla E and Cleo X**

The children have made many wonderful memories this year, some funny and some truly inspirational. We look forward to sharing some of these with our Year 6 leaver parents on Tuesday at 1pm, where we will be saying good luck to our Year 6 children as they leave us to continue the next part of their learning journey.

Congratulations to: Luca D, Oscar D, Alex and Amy F, Curtis F, Gregory K, Bobby K, Darcy L, Amelia L, Will M, Evie M, Isaac M, Lily O, Declan P, Seb P, Jess P, Tidus S, Ruby S, Toby V, Lewis W, Taylor W, Clara W, Markus W and Caia Z!

Good luck to children and families who are moving-on. Please do let the school office know in advance, including the name of your child's next school. We hope that you will take wonderful memories of your time at Meldreth Primary with you and **we look forward to seeing everyone else on Tuesday 2nd September** for more fabulous learning memories.

Junior Travel Ambassador News



Meldreth JTAs have a well-deserved reputation for getting stuck into community projects and this Wednesday was no different. **Toby, Rufus** and **Isabella** took part in the new shared-use path opening ceremony organised by the Greater Cambridge Partnership, connecting Meldreth to Melbourn in a safe, accessible way. Alongside one of our ex-students and JTA, Iris, our students represented Meldreth Primary proudly.

Thank you for supporting our walk to school week. It was great to see so many of our children travelling sustainably. Walking, cycling and scooting has so many benefits from physical to mental wellbeing; aiding concentration and creativity and creating safer, less polluted and more welcoming streets. All that makes for a happy, healthy child set up for success in and out of the classroom.

30 hours childcare for eligible working families

Are you a working family and earn over £183 per week?

From September 2025, <u>eligible working families</u> can now apply for **30 hours of childcare** from the term after their child turns 2, until they start school. **Is your family living on a low income or claiming income-based benefits?** If so, <u>you may be entitled</u> to claim free childcare up to a maximum of 15 hours during term time. **APPLY NOW whilst places are available**. Contact Janet on 01763 260432.



Our PTA Need YOU!

If you think you can help, please email meldrethpta@gmail.com or speak to Julia Moore (current Chair) to find out more details.



Please check <u>our website calendar</u> for upcoming events and important dates

From the Team at Meldreth Primary School – we wish you well!



Make Praise & Story @ Meldreth Primary School 11 July

We met on a hot day – so hot the chocolate biscuits were melting! We looked at the topic of holidays and holy days and saw that the words are similar. We noted that they are special days that we do some things that are different to ordinary days. Then we linked this with the seasons of the year and the church seasons and talked about what activities we



might do on them. See the montage below, which the children put together.



The children made beaded friendship bracelets and took care over their bead selection. Some were chosen to remind them of those who love them and some for colours associated with the seasons.

We have very much enjoyed going into school this academic year and would like to thank Mr Chapman and Paula in the office for their help and support and

those children who have attended and their parents. We look forward to returning on September 11th and if you would like to come please sign up using MCAS at school. If you would like to know more about the after school club please contact Pat on 01763 262575 or email: reader.asmhtm:gmail.com.

Meanwhile we wish you a safe and happy holiday.





Education Inclusion Family Advisor Team Summer Online Workshops

The EIFA team would like to present our newly updated workshops on a variety of parenting and family issues for the <u>School Summer Holidays</u>.

Please ensure you book onto each workshop individually by clicking on the link or scanning the QR code and completing the registration form.

Sibling Rivalry	Thursday, 7 August 2025, 12:00-13:30	Book onto this workshop at: <u>Microsoft Virtual Events</u> <u>Powered by Teams</u> or	
Supporting Your Child with Angry Feelings	Thursday, 14 August 2025, 12:00-13:30	Book onto this workshop at: <u>Microsoft Virtual Events</u> <u>Powered by Teams</u> or	
Transition to Primary School	Tuesday, 19 August 2025, 12:00-13:30	Book onto this workshop at: <u>Microsoft Virtual Events</u> <u>Powered by Teams</u> or	
Transition to Secondary School	Thursday, 21 August 2025, 12:00-13:30	Book onto this workshop at: <u>Microsoft Virtual Events</u> <u>Powered by Teams</u> or	
Supporting Your Child with Feelings of Worry	Thursday, 28 August 2025, 12:00-13:30	Book onto this workshop at: Microsoft Virtual Events Powered by Teams or	

If you have any questions about our workshops, or the EIFA service in general, please contact earlyintervention@cambridgeshire.gov.uk